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	STRONG START TO TOWN MEETING SEASON FOR WIREDWEST
 
Ashfield, MA (WiredWest), May 5, 2011: Over the past two weeks, votes at several Western Massachusetts town meetings on legislation enabling participation in a regional telecommunications cooperative have passed handily. Nine of WiredWest's charter towns have now officially passed the legislation, with many more towns voting in the upcoming weeks.
 
Town participation in the WiredWest municipal telecommunications cooperative requires passing two consecutive town votes at separate meetings to establish Municipal Light Plant (MLP) legislation in the town. The MLP legislation was created in the Commonwealth over 100 years ago to enable towns to generate their own electricity. In 1996, the ability for towns to offer telecommunications services was added to the MLP statute. WiredWest charter towns researched various governance options and determined this was the best choice for enabling towns to offer telecommunications services, work together cooperatively and issue municipal debt to capitalize the network.
 
The impetus for the telecommunications cooperative is the inadequate access to high-speed internet in WiredWest charter towns. Even the locations within WiredWest towns that do have access are relying on last-generation technologies that do not enable users to fully participate in new digital world, and will not serve our needs in the future. WiredWest is proposing a state-of-the-art fiber-optic network to homes and businesses that will connect to the Massachusetts Broadband Institute's middle-mile fiber-optic infrastructure and create a future-proof, robust network from end to end.
 
As of May 4th, the towns of Colrain, Conway, Egremont, Great Barrington, Leverett, Leyden, New Marlborough and Warwick have successfully passed their second votes. Chester, also part of WiredWest, was an existing MLP town. Sixteen towns are addressing their final votes over the next few weeks. In addition, five towns - Buckland, Hawley, Mount Washington, Northfield and Shelburne - have recently passed their towns' first votes, with eight more towns conducting primary votes during this town meeting season. According to Bob O'Haver, WiredWest representative for the town of Great Barrington, "Our citizens realize the critical importance of a fiber-optic network to the future of our business development and education - and their preferences are coming across clearly in the votes to establish the WiredWest Coop." Great Barrington passed the MLP vote 283 to 11.
 
MLP Vote Progress can be monitored on the WiredWest website.  
 
About WiredWest:
WiredWest is a community organization with the mission of designing, building and operating a last-mile, open-access, community-owned, fiber-optic network in member towns that offers comprehensive, affordable and reliable internet, phone and television services to all residents, businesses and institutions who want service.  

 

A video compilation of legislators, businesspeople, educators, students and professionals talking about the proposed WiredWest network is available for online viewing here.
 
Contact:
Monica Webb, Co-Chair and Spokesperson
media@wiredwest.net
phone: 413.528.2357 


